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Dear Parents,

Greetings. It has been 7 months since I have taken over as the Principal, and I wish to thank each one of you for
the unwavering support and cooperation I have received during this time.

After a tumultuous two years of lockdown during the COVID period, the students are finally settling down to the
‘new normal’. However, there is still a long and difficult path ahead of us before our children can return to their
original standard of excellence. The second term exams are over for the Senior School students, and it is
disappointing to note that many children have fared below expectations. Regular and sustained effort is the only
sure-shot way to success. Often, we see during exams the children are sleepy because they have been up all night
studying. Kindly ensure your child is regular with his/her studies. Proper planning and strict adherence to study
habits will ensure exams are less stressful both for you as well as for your child. Kindly encourage your child to
speak English and read good books. If they learn to speak correct English with fluency, a lot of their problems
with answering exams, even in other subjects, will be resolved.

Punctuality is one of the most important values that we inculcate among our students. It is observed that some
students are often late to school. It disrupts the normal functioning of the school. Please see that your child is not
late and reaches school on time. We need your cooperation in managing the traffic during the school dismissal.
Kindly abide by the instructions given by the teachers and LAA volunteers.

We are happy to inform you that the school has taken a green step towards conserving the environment. We will
collaborate with “Tarumitra Ashram” (Patna) to take this initiative forward. Tarumitra is a nationwide students’
organization to promote ecological sensitivity in India, which has been campaigning to sensitize various sections
of society on environmental issues. The proposed site for this project is the premises of Jesu Bhavan in Mango.
Initial discussions are being held with a team of teachers, students, alumni members, and the Tata Steel
Biodiversity department on the roadmap to take this ambitious project forward.

The Fasy Auditorium has been the venue for many a cultural event, which has been widely appreciated. We plan
to furbish the hall with seat covers, lights, and LED panels. In line with NEP guidelines, we plan to start a Robotics
and Al Lab for our students. Our Audio-Visual rooms will be upgraded to facilitate Video Conferencing. For all
these ambitious ventures, we need your support, dear parents. We look forward to your generous assistance.

Nursery classes will start in 2024, and classrooms are being readied to welcome the tiny tots. Beautiful mural
paintings have made these rooms attractive for the children. The school will continue to make all efforts to ensure
our children get the best facilities and make Loyola School, Jamshedpur (Bistupur), the best school at the national
and international level. However, we cannot achieve our aim unless you join hands with us and we work
collaboratively.

Season’s Greetings and best wishes for the rest of the academic year. May God bless you and your families.
Love Loyola! Live Loyola! Jai Loyola!

Yours faithfully,

Fr. Vinod Fernandes SJ, PhD

Principal



